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A Message from the Director                            
VERONICA AMERSON        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations to all of our EOP 
students for completing the 
2011/2012 academic year! You are 
one step closer to your goal of 
earning your baccalaureate degree. 
This has been an amazing year, 
and we are proud of all of our EOP 
graduates! 
 
Whether you have had a 
successful year or perhaps ran into 
some challenges, I encourage you 
to reach out to your EOP 
counselor. We are here to serve 

you and would like to offer support 
and assistance in helping you get 
back on track to meet your goals 
and also hear about your 
successes to potentially highlight 
them in future newsletters. 
 
This year has also been full of 
changes; EOP is saying farewell to 
some very special people: 
President and Mrs. Marilyn Karnig, 
long-time EOP advocates; Barbara 
Herrera, admissions clerk and 
Summer Bridge assistant; and 
Velda Rodriguez, EOP receptionist. 
We will miss them all dearly. Read 
more about these folks in the 
following pages in our newsletter. 
 
I hope you all have a safe, 
enjoyable and rejuvenating 
summer break. We look forward to 
seeing you in the fall. 
 
Sincerely, 

Did You Know?                                              

The university has implemented a policy that limits students to enroll in a 
maximum of 17 units per term. Exceptions to this limit include seniors who 
have submitted a graduation check (19.5 units max), all seniors during open 
enrollment and late registration (19.5 units max), and those that submit and 
obtain approval for a course overload once late registration begins. For more 
information about obtaining a course overload permit, please visit Advising 
and Academic Services in UH-380 or obtain more information at http://www-
ugs.csusb.edu/advising/petitions/olinstr.html. 

http://www-ugs.csusb.edu/advising/petitions/olinstr.html
http://www-ugs.csusb.edu/advising/petitions/olinstr.html
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 FAREWELL... 

WELCOME... 

Christine Beltran 

After 13 years of service with EOP, Ms. Velda Rodriguez, EOP 
receptionist, has announced she is retiring on July 31, 2012. To our 
staff, she was our staff comedian that brought laughter to our office 
on a daily basis, and she was EOP’s superwoman who could 
handle a million things all at the same time all while staying calm 
and pleasant. We have also observed Velda develop a number of 
relationships with students who come to the office, not because 
they have an advising appointment, but just because they want to 
visit with Velda. We cannot be happier for her that she will be able 
to relax and enjoy retirement very soon. In preparation for her retirement, Velda shared the 
following, “It has been an honor and pleasure to be part of EOP for the past 13 years. I 
have watched first year students come into the office nervous, scared and so insecure, 
they wouldn’t event look into my eyes. I watched them grow into wonderful, confident 
individuals ready to take on their new endeavors. I feel that I grew right along with you. I 
am glad our paths crossed. I wish you the very best in life, love and happiness.” 
Congratulations Velda; we will miss you dearly! 

Velda Rodriguez Is Retiring! 

Administrative Support Assistant / Admissions Clerk 

Please join us in welcoming Christine Beltran to EOP! Christine is 
EOP’s newest admissions clerk and will also assist with the Summer 
Bridge program. Christine comes to the position with several years of 
on campus experience.  She will be helping students through the 
application process and helping students transition from high school 
to college in her role with Summer Bridge. “I am excited to be here at 

EOP and to work with our students and staff. I am especially looking forward to experiencing 
Summer Bridge.” Christine is married with two daughters and when she is not working, she 
enjoys papercrafting, scrapbooking, baking and cycling. She and her husband also love to 
cook, try new recipes together and throw parties. Christine has been a great addition to the 
EOP team and when you’re in the area, feel free to stop by, meet her and welcome her to 
EOP! 
 

PHOTO BY CRAIG SCHOTT 

EOP says farewell to admissions clerk Barbara Herrera. Many of 
you have had the opportunity to work with Barbara while you were 
applying to the EOP program and through the Summer Bridge 
program. However, many students maintained a relationship with 
Barbara long after being admitted to EOP and Summer Bridge.  
We are happy to announce that Barbara was promoted and now 
serves as the administrative support coordinator for the Faculty/
Student Mentoring Program (FSMP). When reflecting on her time 

with EOP, Barbara shared, “I appreciated my time with the students at EOP. I enjoyed 
seeing them when they came into the office to make appointments or during Summer 
Bridge.” Barbara, we wish you continued success in your new position! 
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Textbooks 

Legal Clinic 

 Childcare 

Advisor’s Corner 

Satisfactory Academic Process (SAP) 

In June, the Financial Aid Office will determine each student’s Satisfactory Academic 
Progress (SAP). This is a federal and state requirement for all institutions that issue financial 
aid to students. When the university runs SAP, they are essentially checking to ensure that 
students who receive financial aid are making progress toward completing their degree.   

When SAP is run, they will check the following items for the current academic year: GPA (to 
ensure your GPA is above a 2.0), your two-year GPA (to ensure the GPA for your last 90 units 
is above a 2.0), total attempted units (to ensure your attempted units does not exceed 301 

units), and attempted versus completed units (to ensure that you have earned at least 70 percent of the units you 
attempted throughout the academic year). If you fail any one of these four areas, then you will fail SAP.  

So, what happens if you fail SAP? First, the Financial Aid office will notify you by e-mail at your CSUSB e-mail and 
your MyCoyote account that you failed SAP and that further action is required to be considered for future financial 
aid. As an EOP student, to be considered for financial aid, you must make an appointment with an EOP staff 
member and submit an appeal. More information about the appeal process can be found on the Financial Aid 
website at http://finaid.csusb.edu/apply/sap.shtml. However, it is imperative that you contact the EOP office as 
soon as you are notified that you failed SAP because you will not be issued any financial aid for the upcoming term 
unless you submit an appeal and it is approved.  

If you have not passed all of your classes during this academic year and you are wondering if you may fail SAP, try 
the SAP calculator on the Financial Aid website at http://finaid.csusb.edu/apply/sap_calculator.shtml. If you have 
any other questions about this process, make an appointment with your EOP counselor.  

The EOPSA (Educational Opportunity Program Student Association) Club is affiliated with the Educational 
Opportunity Program (EOP) at California State University, San Bernardino. The EOPSA Club is a charitable, 
nonprofit organization. Mario Garcia, EOP counselor, serves as advisor of this student organization. The main 
goals of the EOPSA are to help serve under-privileged students and children and raise awareness about the 
needs of students on campus and in the community. The club conducts fundraisers, such as opportunity 
drawings, and has plans to support foster youth in the local community.  
 
This year, the EOPSA collaborated with The New Beginnings Outreach Christian Church to assist with 
Thanksgiving and Easter dinners for homeless and low-income families and children from the San Bernardino 
area. The EOPSA coordinated a campus-wide collection of new, reusable grocery bags to assist in distributing 
bags of food and groceries at the events and also volunteered their time during the event to serve food. They 
also partnered with Quiznos and See’s Candy to fundraise for the association. 
 
The EOP Student Association also participated in the inaugural regional EOP Student Leadership conference 
entitled “History in Action: Empowering Our Students” held at San Diego State University on April 21, 2012. 
 
The EOPSA Club invites all students at CSUSB to join them in their efforts and develop leadership skills. The 
EOPSA meets once per month to team build and coordinate activities. Meeting times for fall 2012 will be 
announced at a later time. Interested students can contact eopstudentassociation@yahoo.com for more 
information.   

EOP     Student Association 

http://asi.csusb.edu/college_legal_clinic.html
http://icdfr.csusb.edu/school/infant_toddler_lab_school.htm
http://finaid.csusb.edu/apply/sap.shtml
http://finaid.csusb.edu/apply/sap_calculator.shtml
mailto:eopstudentassociation@yahoo.com
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The CSUSB Alumni 
Association Educational 
Opportunity Program 
Chapter (EOPAC) was 
established in 2004 to 
provide the opportunity 
for academic and life-
long success to 
historically low-income, 
educationally 
disadvantaged and/or 
first generation college 

students that seek a future of educational prosperity. 
 
EOPAC strives to provide support to the EOP student, 
both financially and academically, to serve as an 
advocate at the local and state level and to showcase  
the program's success. The EOP Alumni Chapter 
strives to enhance alumni membership and to inform 
the community at large about the EOP program, its 
goals and benefits. 
 
The EOP Alumni Chapter will work continuously to 
establish a network that EOP students and alumni can 

turn to for personal, educational and professional 
support. 
 
The EOP Alumni Chapter also works tirelessly to raise 
money for EOP students in the form of book awards. 
Look out for future fundraising notices in your e-mail 
and partner with us to support current EOP students!   
 
This year, the EOPAC coordinated four alumni mixer/
fundraising events, participated in two EOPAC and 
EOP Foster Youth Program networking events, 
coordinated the first ever EOP Senior Networking 
Luncheon, and distributed a total of six $300 book 
awards to current EOP students.  
 
For more information regarding the CSUSB Alumni 
Association EOP Alumni Chapter and how to get 
involved, please contact the CSUSB Alumni 
Association at 909.537.3700 or visit their website at 
www.csusbalumni.com. For more specific information 
about the EOP Alumni Chapter, please contact 
Kashaunda Harris, EOPAC Advisor, at 909.537.5042 or 
visit http://www.ugs.csusb.edu/eopalumni/mission.html. 
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The CSUSB Alumni Association  
EOP Chapter 

Book Award Recipients for 2012/2013  

Congratulations! 

Gabriela Cazares 
Yesenia Gomez 

Mohammed Hussein 
Chelsea Vallier 

Anthony Wilkins 
Vicky Yang 

From left to right: Gabriela Cazares, Yesenia Gomez, Mohammed Hussein, Anthony Wilkins, Vicky Yang 

http://www.csusbalumni.com
http://www.ugs.csusb.edu/eopalumni/mission.html
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 EOP Student Spotlight:  
 Jahara Tinsley 

Jahara Tinsley was accepted to the Educational 
Opportunity Program (EOP) at California State 
University, San Bernardino in 2008, and this year, she 
earned her baccalaureate degree in Social Work. 
Everyone who has been in contact with Jahara knows 
that she is dedicated to attaining her educational goals 
and believes that education is the key to continued 
success. As the second oldest of 
seven children, Jahara believes that it 
is imperative for her to serve as a 
positive role model for her siblings.  
 
As a former foster youth, Jahara may 
not have taken the traditional path to 
college. However, from the moment 
Jahara stepped on this campus, she 
has taken full advantage of everything 
Cal State San Bernardino has to offer. 
Due to her being a former foster youth, 
Jahara was invited to participate in the 
EOP Foster Youth Program and was 
granted the opportunity to be assigned 
a peer mentor during her freshman 
year. Jahara has expressed that the 
mentoring program has provided her 
with direction, encouragement, life-
long friendships and a sense of community.  Her 
experience as a mentee inspired her to serve as a 
mentor for first-year incoming former foster youth. This 
year she is completing her third year serving as a mentor 
to former and current foster youth and the students that 

have been under 
her leadership have 
truly benefitted from 
her guidance. 
In addition to her involvement and contributions to the 
EOP Foster Youth Program at CSUSB, Jahara has been 
actively engaged with community life by participating in 

student organizations, such as Future 
Social Workers in Action, Enrichment 
through Action and the Phi Alpha Honor 
Society. She also volunteers at her church 
with the Life Changing Mentorship 
Program.   
 
Jahara’s volunteer work and her decision to 
pursue a degree in Social Work exemplify 
what she is all about. Her life mission is to 
serve others and she has a particular 
interest in child welfare, where she can 
work with and serve families that require 
assistance. To accomplish this goal, she 
recognized early on that she would have to 
continue her education by pursuing a 
graduate degree. Jahara has recently been 
accepted to the Master’s of Social Work 
(MSW) programs at the University of 

California, Los Angeles (UCLA); the University of 
Southern California (USC); California State University, 
Fullerton (CSUF); and CSUSB, and her ultimate goal is 
to obtain her Ph.D. in Social Work.  
 
 

Jahara’s favorite 

quote: 

“Do not go where the 

path may lead, go 

instead where there 

is no path and leave a 

trail.” 
 

- Ralph Waldo  

Emerson 

 

The Educational Opportunity Program 
(EOP) salutes President and Mrs.  

Karnig for their invaluable support to 
our program and students. We thank 

you for a wonderful 15 years and wish 
you all the best in your retirement. 

Your kindness, generosity and 
advocacy will never be forgotten. 

  
PHOTO BY ROBERT WHITEHEAD 
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EOP Scholars 
Fall 2011 and Winter 2012 

EOP Scholars are EOP students that completed a minimum of 12 units and earned a 3.5 GPA or higher 
in the fall 2011 and/or winter 2012 terms.  

* = students who earned a 4.0 for at least one of the terms 
** = students who earned a minimum 3.5 GPA for both terms 

*** = students who earned a minimum 3.5 GPA for both terms, and a 4.0 for at least one of the terms 
 

Keep up the fantastic work! 

Alyssa Acosta 
Liza Acosta 
Nina Acosta*** 
Angelina Aguilar 
Cindy Aguilar-Diaz* 
Nancy Aguilera 
Amoni Alexander* 
Monica Alfaro* 
Pedro Almaraz* 
Ana Alvarenga** 
Ileana Alvarez 
Marisol Alvarez 
Hope Alvizar** 
Karen Andrade** 
Jesse Angle* 
Ayanna Anthony** 
Jonathan Aragon-
Martin 
Cristina Araujo 
Estefania Arias 
Arlene Armstrong 
Brenda Arnold*** 
Lorena Arroyo*** 
Marisol Artavia 
Priscilla Arvizu 
Edgar Avila 
Secia Avila* 
Sharon Awad*** 
Angela Ayala** 
Cindy Ayala 
Fernando Ayala 
Jennifer Bacon 
Sabrina Bahena 
Morgan Baker*** 
Erika Barajas  
Meza*** 
Ashlee Barker*** 
Christian Bautista 
Maria Benavides** 
Laura Bernal 
Betsabe Bolanos** 
Jose Bonilla** 
Shea Boone 
D'Angelo Bridges** 
Alyssa Bright*** 
Donna Bueno 
Christina Bui 
Larissa Bunton 
Amanda Burdette 
Jacqueline Burns-

Kamstra*** 
Lorenzo Bustamante 
Veronica Bustos 
Angelia Butler 
Eduardo Caldera 
Erik Campos 
Alejandro Cardenas* 
Diego Cardiel 
Elissa Carrasco 
Andrea Carrillo 
Lisa Cash** 
Magali Castanon 
Oscar Castillo* 
Yecenia Cervantes 
Karen Chavez*** 
Barry Chew 
Jessica Ciotta 
Dianna Cisneros 
Noel Claude 
Janet Corona 
Brenda Cortes 
Jessica Cortes** 
Cathy Cosgrove 
Monique Cruz*** 
Steven Cubias 
HJohanna Cullip** 
Breanna Dancy 
Melissa Davila 
Tiffany DeLong** 
John Devine 
Emily Diaz** 
Savanah Diaz** 
Dung Dinh** 
Victory Dorney 
Matt Douglas 
Marisela Duran** 
Helina Eaton-perez** 
Maria Echevarria 
Francisco Enriquez* 
Josue Enriquez* 
Illeana Escobedo*** 
Alberto Espinoza 
Cristina Estrada* 
Laura Fabian 
Christina Felipe** 
Jackeline Felix** 
Gabriel Fernandez 
Myra Figueroa  
Hansen 
Brittany Flemming** 

Bryan Flores 
Cecilia Flores 
Gina Florez* 
Tanisha Flowers** 
Cesar Fortuna 
Gabriel Frasquillo 
Rocio Fuentes** 
Rosa Fuentes* 
Cesar Garcia 
Gustavo Garcia 
Jessica Garcia* 
Natasha Garcia*** 
Joycelyn Givens  
Stallworth 
Ramona Golec*** 
Alberto Gomez** 
Jessica Gomez*** 
Karina Gomez 
Yesenia Gomez  
Castillo 
Amanda Gonzales*** 
Guadalupe Gonzalez 
Kyle Gonzalez*** 
Madeline Gonzalez 
Neyda Gonzalez** 
Alana Grove 
Jennifer Guarnieri*** 
Ivet Gutierrez 
Omar Guzman Garcia 
Erika Hamilton 
Andrea Harlin** 
Breana Hatcher* 
Dustin Hendrix 
Carla Hernandez*** 
Erik Hernandez 
Lauri Hernandez* 
Mirella Hernandez*** 
Carrisa Herrera 
Mari Herrera 
Vanessa Herrera 
Van Ho 
Debra Hodges 
Britianna Holden 
Nicole Holderness*** 
Louis Holguin** 
Kathy Hua 
Danielle Huf** 
Suzan Huor*** 
Melinda Hurst 
Victor Hurtado 

Mohamed Hussein 
Ryan Ignasiak 
Caren Inda Perez** 
Shawn Jackson 
Maria Jimenez 
Melissa Jimenez 
Michel'le Jones** 
Issa Jraisat** 
Elizabeth Junker 
Shayna Kennedy 
Jessica Larios 
Moses Larios 
Jose Lariz 
Peter Lawani 
Melinee Ledbetter 
Susie Lee** 
Myong Lee 
Steven Lim** 
Luis Lima 
Katie Linder*** 
Marissa Lindsey** 
Mariella Long 
Elizabeth Lopez 
Jennifer Lopez 
Raquel Lopez 
Rosario Lopez 
Stephanie Lopez 
Ben Lor*** 
Jacqueline Lua 
Jessica Luna 
Cinthia Madrigal 
Jacqueline  
Magallanes 
Cindy Mahoney 
Kayla Malin*** 
John Manning 
Reanna  
Marchman*** 
Felipe Marquez 
Ramirez 
Cynthia Martinez* 
Erika Martinez* 
Guadalupe Martinez 
Jessica Martinez 
Maria Martinez 
Natalia Martinez 
Rosangelica Martinez 
Lavonne Marzett** 
Cynthia Mata 
Jasmyn Mcdermott** 

Jalyn McDermott 
Juan Medina 
Karina Mejia 
Maria Melecio** 
Delfina Mendoza 
Bea Miller 
Brandon Miller 
Ashly Mitchell 
Jessica Molina*** 
Nancy Molina 
Amanda Molino 
Zaveana Montoya** 
Crystal Morales 
Susie Moreno 
Asia Morse 
Amanda Moy 
Rebecca Mundo 
Parvaneh Najumi** 
Gema Nava 
Jose Navarro 
Rocio Navarro 
Sonia Ndukwe 
Kimberly Ng** 
Leon Nguyen 
Evelyn Ocampo 
Citlalli Oceguera 
Francisco Orduno 
Krista Ornelas 
Frank Orozco 
Blanca Ortega 
Juan Ortega*** 
Regina Owens 
Aree Pace 
Jalysa Palmer 
Edward Pantoja 
Norma Parra 
Jessica Patalano** 
Nathan Pavoni** 
Robert Peabody** 
Jessica Pena 
Kasia Pennington*** 
Darlene Perez** 
Jasmine Perez*** 
Jennifer Perez*** 
Duyen Pham 
Helen Pham 
Sharon Pierce 
Betty Pineda 
Ivette Pineda** 
Sonia Pinto 

John Potts* 
Justine Prieto 
Monica Pulido* 
David Quezada 
Ivonne Ramirez 
Jose Ramirez*** 
Marixa Ramirez 
Vanessa Ramirez 
Esli Ramos 
Kimberly Reeves 
Daisy Renteria*** 
Beatriz Reyes*** 
Israel Rios 
Erica Rivas 
Mike Rivera Ortiz** 
Yamilet Roa** 
Alicia Rodriguez 
Javier Rodriguez 
Linda Rodriguez** 
Yesenia Rodriguez-
Pedroza 
Luis Rojas 
Sabrina Romero* 
Michelle Roque** 
Jorge Rosas 
Aimme Rosete 
Rocio Ruiz 
Bryan Saffel 
Patricia Salto 
Celina Sanchez*** 
Cynthia Sanchez* 
Jennifer Sanchez*** 
Sasha Sanchez* 
Maria Sanchez  
Grana*** 
Priscilla Sanders 
Marina Santana*** 
David Santos 
Brice Scott 
Aleksey Sebryakov** 
Claudia Sepe** 
Pamela Serrano 
Kinara Shah 
Kristal Sippel 
Erwin Sis-Medina 
Benton Smith 
Jazmanika Smith** 
Shanelle Smith* 
Vickie Smith 
Nina Snell** 

Jenette Solano 
Daniel Solorzano 
Colleen Sowa Chacon 
Partenamaria  
Stefanidis* 
Dalia Suarez 
Kevin Teagarden*** 
Beverly Thackeray* 
Desiree Therrien 
Kawana Thompson 
Jahara Tinsley** 
Anthony Torquato* 
Jessica Torres*** 
Magali Torres 
Marisol Torres 
Hoang Anh Tran** 
Nancy Tran 
Nguyet Tran** 
Truly Tran 
Christian Trujillo 
Christopher Trujillo** 
Bianca Urbina 
Stephanie Uribe 
Miranda Usongo* 
Jennifer Valdez* 
Karla Valdez 
Chelsea Vallier 
Francisco Vazquez 
Marisela Velasco 
Jesse Venegas 
Reyna Vicario 
Daisy Vidrio*** 
Myra Vigil 
Maria Villalpando 
Esmeralda Villarreal 
Lisa Villarreal 
Yaritza Villarreal 
Sheryl Villegas 
Joequeshia Walker 
Kevin Washington 
Lindsey West** 
Anthony Wilkins 
Aja Williams 
Channel Wilson 
Gerardo Yanez 
Sunaly Yang 
Danna Zapata** 
Lydia Zayas-Morrow 
Taliana Zengler 
Angela Zepeda 
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CONGRATULATIONS  
EOP GRADUATES! 

 

 
 

EOP would like to congratulate our EOP students who graduated in fall 2011 and winter 2012 and 
those who are scheduled to graduate during the spring 2012 and summer 2012 terms!  You have 

worked very hard to get to this day and we wish you nothing but success! 

Maykel Abdel-
Messih 
Nina Acosta 
Alyssa Acosta 
Yvonne Adame 
Dannette Allen 
Gracie Almanza 
David Alvarado 
Ana Alvarenga 
Ileana Alvarez 
Leticia Anderson 
Michelle Anderson 
Christian Angeles 
Jesse Angle 
Ramona Arechiga 
Melinda Arellano 
Nanci Armenta 
Brenda Arnold 
Maria Arzu 
Azucena Avalos 
Diana Avila 
Edgar Avila 
Secia Avila 
Ruben Avina 
Ruben Avina 
Fernando Ayala 
Raylene  
Ballesteros 
Sonia Baltazar 
Erika Barajas Meza 
Ashlee Barker 
Lucy Barragan 
Amada Beltran 
Medrano 
Orville Borgen 
Kelly Brady 
D'Angelo Bridges 
Maria Bucio 
Donna Bueno 
Christina Bui 
Amanda Burdette 
Jacqueline Burns-
Kamstra 
Bradley Bush 
Kirstie Calvillo 
 

Geovanny  
Calvopina 
Luis Canas 
Leona Capers-
Crook 
Qasim Carr 
Blanca Castaneda 
Ruiz 
Mariano Castillo 
Juan Castro  
Villalobos 
Maria Cervantes 
Yecenia Cervantes 
Robin Chandler 
Maribel  
Chimalpopoca 
Belen Contreras 
Janet Corona 
Davaleen Cowan 
Twila Crook 
Breanna Dancy 
Kelsey DeVries 
Oswaldo Diaz 
Victory Dorney 
Maria Duran 
Marisela Duran 
Andrea Edwards 
Cynthia Emenike 
Angelica Espinoza 
Alberto Espinoza 
Cristina Estrada 
Christina Felipe 
Gabriel Fernandez 
Myra Figueroa 
Hansen 
Brittany Flemming 
Bryan Flores 
Alejandro Flores 
Chaia Flores 
Victoria Fowler 
Jessica Garcia 
Natasha Garcia 
Erica Garcia 
Lorena Garcia 
Ramona Golec 
Jessica Gomez 

Kyle Gonzalez 
Alana Grove 
Ivet Gutierrez 
Precious Hall 
Erika Hamilton 
Andrew  
Hernandez 
Erik Hernandez 
Hector Hernandez 
Jannet Hernandez 
Jessica Hernandez 
Lilian Hernandez 
Jessica Hernandez 
Claudia Herrera 
Van Ho 
Hoa Hoang 
Debra Hodges 
Amy Hoffman 
Louis Holguin 
Lina Hou 
Danielle Huf 
April Hunter 
Melinda Hurst 
Joe Hurtado 
Ashley Hussain 
Cynthia Hutchins 
Shawn Jackson 
Kenneth Johnson 
Issa Jraisat 
Cherylynne  
Kissinger 
Candice Knowles 
Michelle Kong 
Shirley La Rosa 
Breanna Lamar 
Jose Lariz 
Peter Lawani 
Melinee Ledbetter 
Lisset Leon 
Amelia Levells 
Alice Lewis 
Katie Linder 
Jose Lopez 
Stephanie Lopez 
Nelson Lopez  
Campos 

Jessica Luna 
Ivonne Macias 
Jessica Madrigal 
Cinthia Madrigal 
Jacqueline  
Magallanes 
Ana Magana 
Tom Marino 
Felipe Marquez 
Ramirez 
Maria Martinez 
Natalia Martinez 
Araceli Martinez 
Lavonne Marzett 
Victor Mata 
Jonathan Meisser 
Delfina Mendoza 
Josue Mendoza 
Jacqueline Meraz 
Elizabeth Meza 
Ashly Mitchell 
Panos Mitropoulos 
Amanda Montalvo 
Jessica Montes 
Marisa Morales 
Mara Moreno  
Quinonez 
Rama Nakoud 
Sonia Ndukwe 
Danisha Neazer 
Jennifer Negrete 
Rosanna Nennig 
Lena Netwig 
Trang Nguyen 
Emmanuel 
Okharedia 
Krista Ornelas 
Angelina Ortega 
Treasure Ortiz 
Shalim Othman 
Aree Pace 
Alejandra Palma 
Maria Paredes 
Rivera 
Norma Parra 
Pooja Patel 

Kasia Pennington 
Darlene Perez 
Miguel Perez 
Denise Perez 
Fanny Perez Rico 
Toni Perkins 
Keith Peters 
Duyen Pham 
Eva Pinedo 
Sara Quinteros 
Christian Ramirez 
Kelly Ramirez 
Stacey Ramirez 
Teresa Ramirez 
Esli Ramos 
Daryl Raymond 
Erica Reyes 
Salvador Reyes 
Daisy Rivera 
Mike Rivera Ortiz 
Yamilet Roa 
Ciegie Robinson 
Evan Robledo 
Sabrina Rodriguez 
Jeanette Rodriguez 
Mayra Rodriguez 
David Rodriguez 
Jesus Rojas 
Melissa Rojas 
Karen Romero 
Wendy Rosas 
Jorge Rosas 
Alicia Ruiz 
Rusty Safford 
Aimee Salazar 
Cinnamon San Mi-
guel 
Celina Sanchez 
Cynthia Sanchez 
Jennifer Sanchez 
Charlene Sanders 
Priscilla Sanders 
Esther Sandoval 
Erica Santiago 
David Santos 
Elbia Sarabia-

Garcia 
Brice Scott 
Sandra Seise 
Yordanos Seleba 
Rosa Semere 
Claudia Sepe 
Jessica Sewell 
Shanelle Smith 
Nina Snell 
Shenica Snowden 
Tony Soza 
Kevin Teagarden 
Jahara Tinsley 
Nancy Tran 
Truly Tran 
Melva Travis 
Christopher Trujillo 
Janet Tunoa 
Bianca Urbina 
Maria Urcino 
Yolanda Uribe 
Gechheang Uy 
Ariana Valadez 
Karla Valdez 
Maria Valencia 
Maria Valencia 
Valerie Vega 
Maria Velasco 
Maria Velasco 
Manuel Velasquez 
Maria Vera 
Daisy Vidrio 
Myra Vigil 
Lisa Villarreal 
Lauren Walker 
Kevin Washington 
Ja'Nel  
Westmoreland 
Aja Williams 
Channel Wilson 
Tenille Wimby 
Adriana Yescas 
Dalia Zamora 
Danna Zapata 
Karen Zavala 
Angela Zepeda 
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FINANCIAL 
AID 

 

Don’t forget to 
complete your 
Summer 2012 
Financial Aid 
application! 

Complete your 
application 

online   
 

 
 
First day of Summer 2012 Regular and 6W1 classes……………....…………...June 20, 2012 
Summer 2012 6W1 Last day to add open classes via MyCoyote...…………....June 21, 2012  
Spring 2012 grades available via MyCoyote………………………….…………..June 25, 2012 
Summer 2012 Regular Last day to add open classes via MyCoyote…………..June 26, 2012 
Summer 2012 6W1 Census: Last day to drop classes without record………....June 28, 2012 
4th of July observed—Campus Closed…………………………………...…..July 4-July 8, 2012 
Summer 2012 Regular Census: Last day to drop classes without record………July 12, 2012 
Last day of Summer 2012 6W1 classes………………………………………........July 26, 2012 
Summer 2012 6W1 final exams………………………………………..……...July 30 – 31, 2012 
First day of Summer 2012 6W2 classes………………………………….…...….…Aug. 1, 2012 
Summer 2012 6W2 Last day to add open classes via MyCoyote………...……...Aug. 3, 2012 
Summer 2012 6W1 grades available…………………………………………...…...Aug. 7, 2012 
Summer 2012 6W2 Census: Last day to drop classes without record………......Aug. 9, 2012 
Last day of Summer 2012 Regular classes………………………………………..Aug. 30, 2012 
Labor Day—Campus Closed……………………………………………………..Sept. 1 - 3, 2012 
Summer 2012 Regular final exams……………………………………………...Sept. 4—5, 2012 
Last day of Summer 6W2 classes………………………………………………...…Sept. 5, 2012 
Summer 2012 6W2 final exams………………………………………………..Sept. 6 & 10, 2012 
First day of Fall 2012 classes…………………………………………………..…...Sept. 20, 2012 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Congratulations! 

Taft T. Newman Memorial Scholarship 
Shawn Jackson 

The Taft T. Newman Memorial Scholarship provides a $500 
scholarship to an EOP graduating student who has a minimum 2.0 
GPA, has financial need and is attending and enrolled full time in a 

graduate program. It was endowed to commemorate Taft T. 
Newman, a former and dedicated EOP Director, who assisted EOP 

students in their quest to achieve their educational and career goals.  

 
 

 

 

 

JoAnn Vance Memorial Scholarship 
Nina Snell 

The JoAnn Vance Memorial Scholarship was established in 1996 to 
financially assist a graduating EOP student pursuing a master's 

degree or teaching credential program at a California State 
University campus.  The Vance family founded the scholarship to 
honor the memory of JoAnn Vance, an alumna.  The scholarship 

reflects Ms. Vance’s commitment during her lifetime to education, 
self-development, and concern for others.   

 

 

EOP Awards 
 

 

 

 

The EOP Awards, established in 1992, assists 
graduating EOP students pursuing a graduate 

degree or entering a credential program at 
CSUSB. This is EOP’s 20th year presenting these 
awards, which are supported by contributions 

from the community, EOP alumni, CSUSB faculty 
and staff. Each award is in the amount of $500. 

 

Chaia Flores 
Debora  Hodges 

Felipe Marquez Ramirez 
Lavonne Marzett 

Sonia  Nduke 
Treasure Ortiz 

Jorge Rosas 
Brice Scott 

Kevin  Teagarden 

http://www.fafsa.ed.gov/
http://www.fafsa.ed.gov/
http://www.fafsa.ed.gov/
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